015-04-2016-AABAM

4:16 PM (32 minutes ago)

## Albano Martins <animamacau.spa@gmail.com>

to Josephine, bcc: Anima, bcc: Christine

Dear Ms. Josephine,

I am following your declarations in the press and I am now happy that AAPAM changed its mind about muzzling dogs over 23 kgs.

Thanks for this change!

However you declarations regarding the Canidrome and your opinion about Canidrome social responsibility and about owners that decide to kill animals (and according to you this has nothing to do with Canidrome), are amazing!

You are forgetting that the major owner of animals inside the track is Canidrome itself.

The delay AAPAM is taking represents everyday, in average, one dog being killed by Canidrome!

You tell, what about Jockey Club? I answer you, yes, what about Jockey Club?

You are co-organizing events with these both institutions, even after you knew from the end of 2011 that Canidrome kills 30 animals per month!

Last year Anima asked the Government not to new the Jockey Club concession and complaining about retired horses dying because have no good conditions in the stables.

We also has asked CCAC to investigate and asked also DICJ what was going on there.

Tell me, what AAPAM did?

As far as I know, and I believe I am right, NOTHING!

As you seem very much aligned with Canidrome and this tracks industry, refusing to help tens of organizations for the welfare of animals to stop such killing, I am inviting you for a public debate in our English channel of the Macau TV (TDM) about Canidrome. But you can raise Jockey Club also, I will be very happy to discuss both files!.

I hope you accept as I am sure our debate will be good for our community to reinforce its ideas about the track!

I hope to have an answer up to the end of this month! Thanks again!

As you do not answer emails or even do not collect registered letters, I insist again sending to you by email the last letters sent to you or to your organization, some of them now even translated to Chinese.

Last but not least, even if we were not invited to co-organize your event of 30 April, may I tell you that Anima always supported any fight for the new law for the protection of animals, even if this law is not a good law.

Regards

Albano Martins 25/04/2016